

Thursday, October 8, 2020  
Monthly Business Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Tim Hurd.

Secretary's Report was given. Motion to accept as read made by Larry Gleason, motion 2nd by Charlie Hintz, all members in favor.

Treasurers Report was given. Motion to accept as reported was made by Wellington Patterson and 2nd by Larry Gleason, all members in favor.

Rimfire Report Out (Given by Tim Hurd on behalf of Tim Stratton): Shoots continue to do well. Shooters fee's for the previous month were turned into the treasury.

Archery Report Out: No updates other than scheduling meeting is to be held in November, date TBD.

Centerfire League: The league is done for the season and will resume in the April/May timeframe, details will be posted once firm dates have been determined. Shooters fee's from final shoot were turned in by Tim O'Mara.

#### **LAST MONTHS/ONGOING BUSINESS:**

Richard brought up that we should have 3 handicapped signs based on our parking lot size. **SIGNS ORDERED AND HAVE BEEN INSTALLED, ONE AT CLUB HOUSE, ONE AT THE PAVILION AND ONE AT THE RIFLE RANGE.**

Nate Crippen needs 40 hour community service senior project here at the club. **NATE HAS BEEN A GREAT HELP! WORK COMPLETED INCLUDES PAINTING THE RESTROOMS AND THE CLUB HOUSE WALLS AND FLOORS, REBUILD THE BBQ PIT, CUT, SPLIT AND STACKED WOOD AT THE RANGE AND REPAIR WORK ON 4-WHEELER.**

Wheels on the mower deck were replaced but we need axles Tim will order the axles this week and do the repair work. **THE MOWER HAS BEEN REPAIRED BY TIM HURD (NEW WHEELS, AXLES AND LEVELING DEVICE HAVE BEEN INSTALLED).**

It was requested that we have a couple movable targets for the pistol range, budget has been set at \$100 for materials. **STEEL FOR FRAMES HAS BEEN ORDERED.**

Inventory on archery targets is needed before the League starts up in January, Tim will contact Taz and set up a day/time when that can be done. **NO UPDATES, NEEDS TO BE COMPLETED**

U joints on 4 wheeler are bad and need to be replaced. **NATE CRIPPEN IS REPAIRING AS PART OF HIS SENIOR PROJECT, HE WORKS AFTER SCHOOL HOURS AT BURRELL'S SMALL ENGINE REPAIR.**

Sandra worked up a gun raffle plan for 2021, will look into the cost of guns to see if its feasible. **PLAN AS PRESENTED WILL NOT BE DONE THIS YEAR, LOOKING AT OTHER POSSIBLE FUNDRAISING EVENTS.**

Repair work needs to be done on the running deer if we are going to host a meat shoot as well as the booth that you sit in. The scoring lights are believed to be upstairs in the garage. **TIM HURD IS WORKING ON A LIST OF MATERIALS THAT WILL BE NEEDED TO REPAIR THE RUNNING DEER CABLE AND BOOTH. SCORING LIGHTS ARE IN THE GARAGE BUT WORKING CONDITION IS UNKNOWN AT THIS TIME.**

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

Larry Gleason made a donation to the club. Thank you Larry!

Wellington Patterson requested that the shooting ranges be closed down one or two days a week as his property is close and claims excess noise and shooting outside of club hours. No discussion was held on this request.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday, November 12 @ 7:00 PM

Meeting was adjourned by President Tim Hurd @ 7:30 PM